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September 28, 1926.

Arthur F. Sladen, Esq., C.li.G., 
Government House,
.Ottawa.

Dear 2£r. Sladen

It is with regret that I forward to you the 
enclosed copy of a letter received from the head of our Department 
of lining Engineering, It contains a complaint oonoomin,; a delay 
in tho transmission of documents resulting in serious .prejudice 
to an extremely promising young man*

I need not retnind you that when the Secretary 
of .itate for the Colonies decided upon the policy of naming Canadians 
to Xx>3te in hla office, the matter vais regarded as of sufficient 
Importance to verront Mm in making a personal visit. It ms indicated 
at that oime that if the system were to be a success, all concerned must 
co-operate to the beet of their ability. So far as I ;mow, the University 
has 'olfilled its obligations in tills regard. Here unfortunately is a 
cas© where someone has evidently failed. Mr. "alter ms an exceptionally 
good candidate; it is quite evident that a delay at some point Ms not 
only prevented him from obtaining a good position, but has lost the 
Colonial Office a valuable se vanfe.

I am soriy to trouble you, but in view of the formal 
nature of this complaint I have no option but to ask in all deference 
that the matter be Investigated and that I be advised as to the result.

Tours faithfully,

Principal.


